
CIVIL ENGINEERING, INC 

February 25th, 2019 

Mr. Steven E. White, Director 

Department of Public Works and Planning 

2220 Tulare Street, 6th Floor 

Fresno, CA 93721 

RE: Fresno Metropolitan Flood Control District Proposed Basin Outside the City of Clovis' 
Sphere of Influence 

Dear Mr. White, 

In regards to the above referenced item, we respectfully request a continuance as to finalize 
our analysis of Fresno Metropolitan Flood Control District's (FMFCD) proposed basin "DQ" 
location. 

Fagundes Dairy has property on the west side of the Enterprise Canal and has recently acquired 
additional acreage all of which can be utilized for a storage/recharge basin. The advantages of 
this site are that Fresno Irrigation District (FID) has rights to provide water to the west side of 
the Enterprise Canal which the east side does not enjoy. Additionally in discussions with the 
City of Clovis, their current trail system is to be located on the west side of the Enterprise Canal 
which would work better with our proposed basis location and it has less area within Flood 
Zone A. 

We are aware that FMFCD has concerns regarding the sizing of this basin which we understand. 
This ls the reason we are requesting some additional time to analyze both locations. We fully 
recognize the need for a basin in this area and o.ur goal is to find a location that works best for 
all parties. We sincerely appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to identifying 
the best possible location. 

Sincere! 

Ed Dunkel, Jr. 
President/CEO 
Precision Civil Engineering, Inc. 

1234 O Street Fresno, CA 93721 559,449-4500 559-449-4515 (F)O www.precisioneng.net 
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